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Fredric K. Schroeder, Ph.D. President  9522 Lagersfield Circle Vienna, VA 22181 Phone:  703 319 9226 fschroeder@nfb.org 



January 27, 2012

To All Members of the Virginia General Assembly:

On Friday, January 20, 2012, Delegate Landes patroned budget amendment 355‑1H to move the Virginia Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired into the Virginia Department of Rehabilitative Services.  According to Mr. Landes, “This amendment recognizes savings each year to the general fund associated with merging the Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired with the Department of Rehabilitative Services.”  

Beginning in the 1970s, there have been numerous attempts to answer the question of whether services for blind individuals are more effectively and/or more efficiently provided under a combined or specialized model.  In every case, researchers have shown that the minimal administrative savings achieved by consolidation are offset by less effective and less well-organized and less efficient services under a generalist’s model.  In the late 1990s, Cavenaugh, Giesen, and Pierce at Mississippi State University conducted an analysis of national data and found that blind people served through separate agencies for the blind are nearly twice as likely to be self-supporting at closure than blind people served by a consolidated vocational rehabilitation agency.  Below is a summary of the most recent data related to the increased efficiency of the specialized model.  

Summary of Most Recent Study.  Studies conducted over the past four decades have repeatedly demonstrated the effectiveness of specialized services for the blind:  Cavenaugh, B. S. (2010).  An update on services and outcomes of blind consumers served in separate and general/combined vocational rehabilitation agencies (prepared for the National Council of State Agencies for the Blind by the Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Blindness and Low Vision, Mississippi State University, Mississippi State, MS: RRTC-MSU) found that—
· Separate blindness agencies continue to serve a higher percentage of consumers with demographic/disability characteristics associated with lower labor force participation rates.  
· Separate blindness agencies continue to close a higher percentage of legally blind consumers into competitive employment.  
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· Separate blindness agencies close a higher percentage of legally blind consumers into employment without supports in integrated work settings.  
· Separate blindness agencies close a higher percentage of legally blind consumers into self-employment.  
We the blind of Virginia want to work and to live productive lives.  For this reason we strongly urge you to reject budget amendment 355-1H.  

Respectfully yours,
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